Troy Area School District Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
October 8, 2019
WRC Conference Room

3:30 PM
Facilitators:  Danielle Van Noy, Payroll/EIT/Insurance Clerk, Gyla Hoose, Conf. Adm. Assistant to the Superintendent


Committee Members Present:  Danielle Van Noy-, David Blair, Gyla Hoose, Will Kelly, Rebecca Swain, Gyla Hoose, Tara Freeman,  
Committee Members Absent:  Brenda Vogel
Guests Present:  Dave Reilly, John Imbt
Meeting brought to order at 3:33 PM
The following items were discussed:

· Reviewed and approved minutes submitted from September 10, 2019
· Concerns
·  JSHS
· Evacuation routes in classrooms.  Tara has these almost completed and will bring them with her to the November meeting.   
· Tara talked to Roy Vargson, FP Chief, and stated he was very upset that we did not include the department on the safety of the school district.  Gyla asked Tara to inform Roy that he is more than welcome to call Dr. Martell’s office to set up an appointment to discuss his disappointment.  
· TIS

· WRC
· Slide – Dave will have the slide assembled by 10/14/19 before Bristol’s arrive with the mulch from TIS.
· The cheerleader mats in the WRC Service entrance has not been removed yet.  Steve will confirm the removal of the mats.  

· ADMINISTRATION
Walk Thru:


The committee walked through the TIS gymnasium, lunchroom and playground.  All areas in the gym and lunchroom were clean, cleared, and the exits signs were visible.  We walked out through the playground and everything was in order.

General questions/concerns:  

· For the month of September there was 1 fall/slip.
Concerns:  

· Diffusers/Essential Oils – Deodorizers are not permitted.  Principals will be asked to notify their staff.  

· Metal pole at the JSHS office parking lot.  Dave has put an orange cone over the pole to make the community aware.  

· Tara stated that Dan Brenner told her that there was a part ordered for the elevator at the JSHS.  Dave commented there was talk but nothing was ordered.  Dave asked Tara to talk to Dan B and see where they are in ordering the part.
Walk Thru – 

· The committee walked through a classroom and a library.  A cord to a fam was out for staff members to trip on in the classroom. A walk thru to the playground and sidewalks was completed and found to be satisfactory.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4 PM 
The next meeting will be held on November 12, 2019 at 3:30 PM located at the Memorial Auditorium.  

Respectfully submitted, 
Gyla Hoose

